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Appalachian Teaching and Leadership Network
A group of Eastern Kentuckians launched the Appalachian Teaching and Leadership Network (ATLN), a next generation P-20 Council, last Friday in Hindman, KY. Gene Wilhoit was the kickoff keynote speaker addressed the challenges in preparing college and workforce ready citizens in the 21st century. The ATLN is comprised of academic, civic and business leadership from a 13 county area in East Kentucky.
Initially, the over-arching goal is “to develop and support the civic infrastructure through the ATLN network to foster collaboration and efficient use of available resources to raise educational levels and grow the regional economy.”
A second goal is “to develop and implement a coherent plan tying K-20 education to economic development creating the first rural ‘edu-conomy’ empowerment zone in the nation.”  East Kentucky currently does not have a plan connecting higher education to economic development.  Strategies will include the promotion of high-wage and high-demand careers as well as career awareness for K-12 students.

Communication and marketing will be an important endeavor of ATLN. They will create and implement a communication plan promoting the value of education and K-20 best practices in education in the region. A key goal of the network is “to increase levels of college and Career Readiness.”

Industry Partnerships
On June 29 Governor Beshear announced the award of five more Industry Partnership (IP) grants using Workforce Investment Act Statewide Reserve funds. The purpose of the grants are to help employers build a talent pipeline to support the industry sectors the state has targeted as high wage, high growth elements of the Kentucky economy. The skills gap is real. Many employers complain that in this time of high unemployment they cannot finder workers with the requisite skills for available positions. The advances of technology and the pace of change have created a disconnect between what the education sector produces and what some industry sectors need.
The IP program requires that local employers form a multi-employer, common sector, collaborative effort and then take leadership responsibility for the quality of their worker pipeline by assessing and determining the training needs and skill gaps, determining their collective future human resource needs, and then working with the local education institutions to meet their needs. This work will take on different characteristics in different parts of the state in response to the local environment. In one case, for example, the IP will include informing faculty and counselors, parents and students as early as the middle school years about the economic opportunities that exist within the industry sector as part of its plan. In another the IP will work to expand a successful model that incorporates work with continued education, a successful “earn while you learn model.” In every case the goal is to have industry take the lead and be proactive with its education partners. As one application stated it is the goal of the IP to “change from advising or requesting support or changes in the education system to determining what it needs and then engaging those education providers (k-12, community college, university, vendor) who will provide what is needed.” 
